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ROSEMARKET COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Minutes of  the meeting held at the Village Hall, Rosemarket on 
 Monday 3rd November, 2014 

 

Present: Cllrs Michelle Rees-Siso (vice-Chairman), Barbara Summons, M.B.E., Rhys 

Jones; Peter Horton (Clerk).  

Apologies: C’llrs Steve Davies, Roy Venables; County Councillor Rob Summons.    

  

 

Minutes of the October monthly meeting 

These were accepted as an accurate record and signed by the Chairman (proposer C’llr Barbara 

Summons, seconder C’llr Rhys Jones).  

 

Matters Arising 

The Beacon. C’llr Barbara Summons and the Clerk had both spoken to Selwyn Reynolds once 

again. He had promised to come and cut The Beacon within the next two weeks.  

Hedgebank behind bus shelter, Middle Street. C’llr Steve Davies had inspected this, and did not 

feel that it was in imminent need of remedial work. C’llr Barbara Summons had spoken with Mrs. 

June Crook, who had confirmed that she was the owner, and would be arranging any necessary 

works.  

Weedkiller. It was not known if C’llr Roy Venables had yet obtained this.  

Watery Lane. The Clerk had received a response from P.C.C. to say that they were monitoring the 

lane to see the effects over a period of time, especially in periods of high rainfall, and would 

reassess what works should be undertaken following that process.   

 

Plans 

Consents  

14/0292/PA (alterations, access and parking area, 11, West Street, Rosemarket SA73 1JH).  

 

Accounts 

Payments 

Rosemarket Village Hall Committee (grant)  :  £1068-87 

Clerk (computer equipment)    :  £  292-35 

Royal British Legion (wreath)   :  £    15-00 

 

The above items were approved by Members (proposer C’llr Michelle Rees-Siso, seconder C’llr 

Rhys Jones) 

       

Correspondence 

1) Hwel Dda Heath Board – Notification of changes to Health Services – noted.  

2) PAVS – notification of forthcoming meetings – passed to C’llr Barbara Summons for Village 

Hall noticeboard.    

3) P.C.C. – Publicity for ‘Drive for Life’ courses – passed to C’llr Barbara Summons for 

Village Hall noticeboard.  

4) Llangollen Eisteddfod – Request for grant assistance – deferred until May 2015 meeting. 

 

Any necessary discussion of Village maintenance 

Grass-cutting. C’llr Barbara Summons had noted some churning up of mud on grass banks during 

recent grass-cutting, and would call P.C.C. about this.   
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Any necessary discussion of caring for Village Hall matters 

A meeting had been scheduled for Nov. 10
th

 to try and form a new committee. Matter to be placed 

on December agenda for any necessary discussion.   

 

Any other business 

Code of conduct training. Members were informed that a session had been arranged to be held in 

the Jubilee Hall, Houghton, on Weds 26
th

 November 2014 at 7-30pm. All who wished to do so were 

invited to attend.   

Land by recycling bank. Registration to be placed on agenda for next month.  

Apologies for December. C’llr Michelle Rees-Siso gave her apologies for the December meeting, 

due to other commitments.    

 

Public Forum   

There were no members of the public at the meeting this month.  

 

The meeting concluded at 19-20.  

 

Date of next meeting: Monday 1
st
 December, 2014, at 7 pm  


